
August 4, 2025 

Building Addition Update: 

August 10 will mark four years since the building was acquired and the church was 
planted at 7508 Maurer Lane.  Since that time our numbers have grown from a few folks 
gathering for prayer to 95 "members" with Sunday gatherings averaging around 
75. While the church has experienced slow, steady numeric growth the real fruit is seen 
in the lives of the members and the collective culture and ministry of the community as a 
whole - the church.  It has been, and continues to be, a beautiful mess.

Recognizing that we were nearing the maximum capacity of 80 people in our current 
facility, in June 2024 we began taking steps toward building an addition.  We prayerfully 
began sharing our need for more space and by November we had received sufficient 
funds to cover the core construction costs.  We contracted with a local builder and began 
the process of obtaining construction plans (attached), city building permits (status 
update attached), and planning and zoning approval (pending).  During the process we 
discovered that, under current regulations, our project would require a Conditional Use 
Permit (CUP).  We also learned that a zoning rule change, which would exempt our 
project from the CUP requirement, was pending and expected to be approved soon.   

Avoiding the CUP process, which involves neighborhood meetings, additional filings, and 
zoning board approval, would reduce the total project cost significantly.  So, on advice of 
counsel we have been awaiting approval of the zoning rule change, which has been 
delayed multiple times.  We understand that it is still under review by Metro Council and 
are hopeful that we are "nearing the finish line.” If the change is not approved, we intend 
to proceed with the CUP process.  In the meantime, we are waiting (Psalm 27:14), abiding 
(John 15:5), and being the church at Maurer Lane (Acts 2:42, Matthew 28:18-20, etc.). 

In many ways the delay has been a blessing.  It has drawn us closer to one another 
(especially on days when we have more people than chairs) and to Him as we sense Him 
preparing us for what's next.  Below is a link to a 4-minute video update highlighting the 
first 4 years and concluding with new faces and recent baptisms. 

https://vimeo.com/1101644511 

Please keep us in prayer and let us know if you have any questions or would like more 
information. 














